
As we reach the end of this half term, we reflect back on what an action packed time it has been for such a short 

length of time. Our newsletter was so full last week that we couldn’t fit in information about our Sports Day!  

We have had so many lovely comments about our Sports Day last Friday.  It was wonderful that so many people 

could join us to cheer on the children and—for the first time in a long while—we managed to have the event go 

ahead as planned without rain or needing to reschedule!  The sun was shining and it was lovely to see the children 

supporting each other in their houses, cheering each other on. As always, thank you to those family members and 

staff who joined in the parents and teachers races; the children loved it!   

Our Governor Team have met this week in the Church hall for their annual Governor strategy day to focus on key 

school priorities.  This was a really productive session.  Our Governor Strategy document was shared earlier this 

academic year but if you would like another look, you can find this on our school website in the Governor section. 

As this has been a shorter half term, our Enrichment Club offer will be shared/bookings opened in the first week 

after the Whit break and clubs will commence in the second week. 

For your reference, School Meals w/c 9th June will be Week 2 on the menu. 

After the holidays, our Year 1 children will have their Phonics Check and our Year 4 children will have their Multi-

plication check.  Results of these, along with the results from the Year 6 SATs tests will be shared with pupil’s end 

of year reports in July. 

We hope you all have a wonderful Whit holidays and we look forward to welcoming the children back on Monday 

9th June. 

Mrs Duckett and the Winwick Team  

Our School Vision: ‘In God’s love, aspire and achieve to be the best.’  - Corinthians 16:14 

Headteacher: Mrs Laura Duckett 

Deputy Headteacher: Mr Stuart Nicholls 

Assistant Headteacher: Mrs Kelly Mather 

Chair of Governors: Mrs J Neal     

Email: winwick_primary@sch.warrington.gov.uk  

Our focus value for this half term is… 

RESPONSIBILITY 

Friday 23rd May 2025 

Prayer for the Week 

We thank you for your love and your promise to be with us.  At school or work, at rest or play, help us to feel 
near to you and hear your voice.  Guide us to always do our best in every situation and to love one another.  

Amen.   



    

     

As a church school, our church at St Oswald’s is really important to us.  Our children 

love being able to visit the church to attend services and different events              

throughout the school year and it is important that we support them as part of our 

wider community. 

Each week, we will share information from St Oswald’s with you on our newsletter 

and we will also be sharing different key dates with you about the events in our 

local community that are supporting our church.   

Our joint services are held at: 

Sunday 25th May, 10.30am - Holy Communion by Rev Alex Clephane.  

Unless otherwise stated services will be at St. Oswald’s Church, Winwick.  

St Oswald’s Church, Golborne Road, Winwick, WA2 8SZ  

Christ Church, Lady Lane, Croft, WA3 7AU 

Newchurch Parish Church, Church Lane, Culcheth, WA3 5ET  

Even though there is always a warm welcome at Church, we advise you to dress according to the 

weather. Please wrap up warm. 

Messy Church 

Messy Church has also resumed and you can keep up with updates on the Facebook page:  

Messy Church - St Oswald's Winwick  

See the Link below for more details about the next Messy Church Session: 

https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/15319/service-and-events/events/1024754/ 

 

www.stoswaldwinwick.church/ 

Thursday Coffee Mornings - ”Warm and Welcome Chat” 

In the church hall from 10.00am to 12pm every other Thursday 
 

"Warm and Welcome Chat" 

 

Everyone is welcome, especially those who are feeling lonely!  Come along to the church hall and meet oth-

er people, have a chat, refreshments available for a small charge of £1.  Please help us spread the word to 

let everyone know!29 February then every 2 weeks afterwards. 

https://www.facebook.com/messychurchstoswaldwinwick/
https://www.achurchnearyou.com/church/15319/service-and-events/events/1024754/
https://www.stoswaldwinwick.church/


 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Reception: Rex P 

Year 1 : Tommy H 

Year 2: Edward V 

Year 3 : Elsie S 

Year 4: Jack H 

Year 5: Lacey J & Francesca K 

Year 6 : Emerson T 

Reception: John W 

Year 1:  Jacob T 

Year 2: Spencer BG 

Year 3: Phoebe W 

Year 4: Eshaal K 

Year 5: Toby D 

Year 6 : Ethan H 

Reception: Esme B 

Year 1:  Patricia O  

Year 2: Jacob G 

Year 3: Samantha H 

Year 4: Isaac C 

Year 5: Jake R 

Year 6 : Ivy S 

Reception: Avery S 

Year 1:  Louis C 

Year 2: Teddy D 

Year 3: Max H 

Year 4: James B 

Year 5: Amber S 

Year 6 : Alicia U 

Reception: Leon M 

Year 1:  Felix KW 

Year 2:  Oliver T 

Year 3:  Scarlet O 

Year 4: Serenne W 

Year 5: Francesca K 

Year 6 : Oliver P 

Dojos KS1 -   Year 2 

 KS2 - Year 6 

Attendance : 

 Y3 with 97% 

Golden Broom:  

Reception 

Reading Award:  

Year 1 



 

 

Monday 9th June: School reopens for pupils  

w/c Monday 9th June: Year 1 Phonics Screening Check & Year 4 Multiplication Check  

Tuesday 10th June: Year 6 Leavers’ Service at Liverpool Cathedral  

Thursday 12th June: Y6 Magistrate Visit  

Monday 16th June: Enrichment Clubs Start  

Tuesday 17th June, 5pm: New Reception 2024 Parent Welcome Meeting  

Wednesday 18th June: Grace Music Festival  

Thursday 19th June – Summer Fair TBC  

w/c 23rd June: Assessment Week for Years 1 to 5 & New Reception 2025 Home Visits  

Tuesday 24th June: Year 5 Ethos Day at Hope Academy  

Friday 27th June: Children’s Court Event = Project with the Local Authority and 

Cheshire Police  

w/c 30th June: New Reception 2025 Home Visits  

Monday 30th June, 9.15-9.45am: New Reception 2025 Welcome Session for Parents/Children in our Reception 2025 cohort  

Wednesday 2nd to Friday 4Th July : Y6 to Y7 Transition Week (Hope Academy) & Winwick Transition Week (children to spend time 

in new classes)  

Thursday 3rd & Friday 4th July, 9.30-11.30am: New Reception 2025 Transition Sessions for children.  

Tuesday 8th July, 9.15-9.45am: New Reception 2025 Teddy Bears’ Picnic Stay and Play  

Wednesday 9th to Friday 11th July: Y6 Conway Residential  

Tuesday 15th July, 9.15-9.45am: New Reception 2025 Stay and Play Session  

Wednesday 16th July: End of Year Reports Sent Out  

Friday 18th July: Enrichment Clubs Finish  

Tuesday 22nd July, 2pm: Year 6 Leavers Service at St Oswald’s  

Friday 24th July, 9am: Year 6 Farewell Worship – Parents/carers of our Year 6 children are invited to attend  

Thursday 24th July: No Breakfast/After-school Link Club Thursday 24th July: Class Reward Day  

Thursday 24th July, 2pm: SCHOOL CLOSES FOR SUMMER BREAK  

Other Events Dates To Be Confirmed:  

• Year 6 Magistrates Talk  

• Year 1/2 Educational Visit  

• Year 3/4 Educational Visit  

• Year 5 Liverpool World Museum 

Visit  

• EYFS Smithills Farm Trip  

• Y4/5/6 Brass Concert  




